
AMA Charter #3470 

December 2014 

Club Information 

President: Chris Roberts 
Vice President: David Groom  
Secretary: Vic Welland 
Treasurer:  Don Bourdon 
Safety Officer: David Hames 
Field Marshall: Keith Herold 
Intro Pilots: Chris Roberts, Seth Nagy, Vic Welland 

  

 

A Note From The President 
 

 This has been a really good year for CAM. With 

the new fabric runway from last year, the new 

grass runway and field improvements from this 

year and the addition of several new members, we 

have really come a long way. Once again I would 

like to thank everyone for their work and 

participation.  

 

- Chris 

     

 

 

 

                

Next Meeting  
Our next club meeting is 

Tuesday, February 17 7:00 pm 

at the Library. 

Meeting Agenda 
 

Welcome Everyone 

Approve Meeting Agenda 

New Member Applications 

Reports 

 Secretary/Treasurer Reports 

  Minutes 

  Financial 

  Membership 

 Safety Report 

 Field Report 

 Intro Pilot Report 

Old Business 

Possible building availability? 

Event Ideas 

  

New Business 

Intro Pilot requirements update 

 

Adjourn Business Session till March 18 

 

Auction & Show-N-Tell 

 

November meeting minutes  
 

Called to order at 7:02PM. 

 

Read and Approve Minutes 

There were no minutes from November. The 

December meeting was the Christmas dinner and 

no business was conducted. 

 

Approve new member applications: 

Tom Schultz, Ken Crump and Ben Hames joined 

the club. 

It was noted that one of the gold leader club 

requirements is 'Club membership is open to all 

AMA members and is not limited to a certain 

number.'  

 



Treasurer Report   01/20 - $1865.52 

 

Membership Report 

There were 15 paid members before the meeting. 

Dues for 5 more were collected at the meeting. 

 

Safety Report  

David Hames reported that he had no safety 

violations to report. 

  

Field Report - Field is in good shape. Lock needs 

to be fixed (oiled and numbers highlighted) or 

replaced. 

 

Old business 

Anyone not receiving club newsletters that needs 

to verify their email address, please contact Vic 

Welland, Don Bourdon or Chris Roberts. 

 

New business 

Chris will check into the requirements for intro 

pilots. It appears that pilots need to be identified 

to AMA and paperwork for each student needs to 

be filled out for the AMA insurance to be 

effective for a student who is not yet an AMA 

member. David Hames and Tom Schlutz were 

intro pilots at WHAM and volunteered to be intro 

pilots for CAM. 

   

Our field safety rule #5 which states: 

When flying during County business hours please 

check in with County Personnel at office is no 

longer valid. Chris will remove it from the safety 

rules document on the web site. 

 

Please keep in mind that we usually donate 

proceeds from some of our events to charity. If 

you are planning an event in the coming year, 

please take this into consideration. 

   

Remove the old taxiway and plant grass this 

spring - probably in May. 

   

William Campbell offered to check on an old 

building that could possibly be moved to the field 

and serve as more of a shelter that we have now. 

After discussion, it was decided not to pursue this. 

 

Monthly Presentation 

Wayne showed a magnetic prop saver that he is 

developing. It uses rare earth magnets instead of 

the usual O rings to provide the flexibility to 

prevent prop breakage in the event of a crash. 
 

Current Events – Looking at the AMA 

competition calendar  

March 

3/7/2015 -- Littleton, NC (C) INDOOR FUN FLY. Site: 

Lake Gaston Baptist Church. Frank Mintz CD PH: 434-577-

9133 Email: frank.mintz@gmail.com. Visit: 

95thsquadronrc.com. 15/132. Join the 95th Squadron for 

warm indoor flying away from the cold, wind and rain, 

9am-3pm. Facility is a full size basketball court with nets 

pulled up. Pilot tables, kid contests and snack provided. $5 

pilots landing fee. Contact CD for details. Sponsor: 95TH 

SQUADRON 

 

3/20/2015 -- East Bend, NC (A) CENTRAL CAROLINA 

HAND LAUNCH FESTIVAL. Site: Rams Field. Tim King 

CD PH: 336.414.8673 Email: king.tima@gmail.com. Visit: 

www.riversiderc.com. 15/734. Come join us for our first 

DLG contest at RAMS field! Fri practice/possible Pro-am. 

Lunch provided Sat & Sun, dinner provided Sat. Camping 

on site, no hook ups. 

http://rcgroups.com/forums/showthread.php?t=2307720 for 

info and sign up sheets Sponsor: RIVERSIDE AERO 

MODELERS SOCIETY 

 

April 

4/10/2015 - 4/12/2015 -- East Bend, NC (C) WARBIRDS 

OVER EASTBEND NC. Site: Rams Air Field. John 

Welcome CD PH: 336-303-2245 Email: 

johnwelc2002@yahoo.com. Visit: www.riversiderc.com. 

15/210. Warbird event- The RAMS club is very proud to 

host another Warbirds event this year. Well over 400 acres 

of killer airspace. Guest are welcome Friday afternoon and 

evening to get set up. Food, drinks, toilets and full AC. 

Sponsor: RIVERSIDE AERO MODELERS SOCIETY 

 

 

 

4/11/2015 -- Mooresville, NC (C) 3RD ANNUAL KICK 

OFF SPRING FUN FLY. Site: Rc Wingers Club Field. 

Ronald Lambert CD PH: 704-239-6163 Email: 

lomcevac_913@hotmail.com. Visit: www.rcwingers.com. 

15/193. Winter is over and Spring has just began so come 

try out our new creations or dust off your old ones and have 

a good time. All types of aircraft welcome. Please see 

website for event info. $15 landing fee. Sponsor: RC 

WINGERS 
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